

## Combined Personal and Institute End Of The Year 2014 Prayer Letter December 18, 2014



Daniel and Michelle Jones

Dear Praying Friends,

The C L Jones Memorial Fund was a blessing to a work that otherwise could not have paid all of the fees for registering their work. The \$1,200 sent in October not only paid the lawyers and government fees, but guarantees that this work will be an independent church from now on. (Without independently registering, they are considered part of the church that started the work.) Again, thank you to all who have given to this fund in memory of Dad's love for Mexico.

Helping Hispanic churches with Sunday School lessons and Bible institutes with curriculum is part of our ongoing ministry. When I have to spend 3 to 4 hours a day studying, and then ministry work on top of that, it seems like it is a tedious task. But it is worth it all when we receive e-mails of grattitude from pastors like Josué Arroyo in Indiana who received Sunday School lessons for his church, and a telephone call from Pastor Chuy Lozano who has started the latest Bible Institute!

Reporting from the Bethesda Baptist Church in McAllen, we are pleased to let you know that the average attendance is up! In August-September we averaged 40 in Sunday School, but October-November has given us an average of 49! We also had a special Thanksgiving service with a record 76 present!

Institute reports are also encouraging, with an average of 30 students in the semester of September through December, and with graduates surrendering to go to foreign mission fields! Ricardo Lozano, a graduate from 2002, who has been working in the church since 2012, has just surrendered to go to Argentina, and is already on deputation! Jesús Palomo, a 2014 graduate has surrendered to go to South Korea, and is already learning the language! Joel Sánchez, missionary to Japan and a 2012 graduate, has been on deputation for 1 year and has about ¼ of his support. He was married to Ceci Arriaga on the 21 of November. God is still calling men to preach and is still in the missionary business!

Souls is what missions is all about. In Bethesda Baptist McAllen, since our last letter to you, we have had 8 saved. In Bethesda Fundamental Baptist in Monterrey they are averaging over 400 and last month they had 22 saved in services and many more on visitation! The Bible Institute students are doing their share in winning souls to the Lord also, with 115 souls being won this last semester!

The enclosed card is in gratefulness for your faithfulness in supporting our ministry in finances and prayer. We pray that God will abundantly bless you as you reach the world through missions. May the Lord give you and yours a wonderful Christ-centered Christmas, and a blessed new year. Maranatha!

For the C. L. Jones Memorial Fund in Oct. and Nov., 2014: \$  For the Bethesda Fund. Baptist Institute in Oct. & Nov., 2014 \$	L. LP.	Thank you for your support received in Oct. and Nov., 2014: \$	
		For the C. L. Jones Memorial Fund in Oct. and Nov., 2014: \$	
	Hanul L. Jons, Sr	For the Bethesda Fund. Baptist Institute in Oct. & Nov., 2014 \$	
Daniel and Michelle Jones Total: \$	Daniel and Michelle Jones	Total: \$	

Sending Church: Worth Baptist Church - P.O. Box 15141 - Fort Worth, Texas - 76119 Support address: I.B.F.I. Mission Agency - 724 North Jim Wright Fwy. - Fort Worth, Texas - 76108 Address: 10312 N. 26th Street, McAllen, Texas - 78504

Cell Phones: Daniel (956) 212-5016 and Michelle (956)-821-4958 - E-mail: djonessr@hotmail.com